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To: South Plainfield Residents with Permits to Carry. 
 

Please be advised that due to the implementation of the Civilian Carry 
Assessment and Range Evaluation (CCARE) Protocol, implemented on 
September 15th 2023, we are sending out this informational Email regarding 
the new procedure.  
 

Since the HQC2 interim qualification training was issued on July 21st, 2023 and 
the new CCARE Protocol was implemented on September 15th, 2023, Law 
Enforcement Agencies shall provide any individuals who needs to requalify to 
meet the new CCARE Protocol standard, until December 31st, 2023 to do 
so. These individuals will have until then to meet the requirements of the new 
law.  Failure to requalify, under N.J.S.A. 2c:58-4(g), by December 31st, 2023 will 
render the applicable Individual's permit to carry INVALID.  
 

Once the CCARE Protocols are met, the individual applicant shall send a copy of 
the newly completed CCARE Protocol Certificate to South Plainfield Police 
Department for filing.  (2480 Plainfield Ave. South Plainfield NJ 07080 Attn. 
Firearms Unit.)  
 

If your training certificate was not issued under the new CCARE Protocol, you 
will need to reach out to your preferred firearms instructor to schedule the 
training before December 31st, 2023 to remain in compliance with the new 
LAW.  
 

Any Questions, Please contact Lt. Mark Bullock or Sgt. Stephen Perhach of the 
South Plainfield Police Department's Firearms Unit. 908-755-0700 Ext 7662 
 
Issued: 9/19/2023 Lt. W. Born   
 
 
  
 


